LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Flooding in the village

The Parish Council spoke recently with the Highways Inspector and asked him to inspect various areas within the village where there has been an instance of recent flooding.  He responded as follows:

Whitegates - all the gullies appear clean, the water levels are below the outlets, and it looks as if they are piped into soakaways. Since the austerity measures came into force, the County Council took the decision to reduce the frequency of soakaway cleans. Ludham Parish is scheduled for its cyclic gully cleans in July, so a request has been made for the drainage contractor to jet the system, and to check the condition of the soakaways.  All the Grips that are cut into the verge along Whitegates/School Road are scheduled to be cleaned out in the Autumn.  

Between Grange Road and Grange Close - the section is within a slight low spot, and as the kerb offlets are heavily silted, flooding has obviously occurred. Again, Ludham Parish is scheduled for its cyclic gully cleans in July, so they will be cleaned out, jetted to the outfall, and any issues reported back. 
If you have any additional locations within the village that you would like the Highways Inspector to look at, please contact NCC Highways on 03448008020  
School Road speed limit
Norfolk County Council intends to change the speed limit of School Road (where it is currently 40 mph) to 30 mph so that the whole road will become 30 mph.  The period of consultation ends on 22nd July and if there are no relevant objections Norfolk County Council will go ahead and implement the new speed limit as soon as they are able to do so.
Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards on Bakers Arms Green and Johnson’s Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.
The next meeting will take place on August 5th 2014

Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

